A special called meeting was held on Friday, January 24, 2020, at 7:30 a.m., at 4 Homer St., in regard to bid opening for the storm drain project on Jade Way.

Members present at the meeting were: Mayor Richard Presley, Council Members; Clay (Junior) Hardy, Scott Harper, and Kathy Bush. Also present was Water Supervisor, Aaron Patton.

Bids were opened from Griffin Brothers 17,635.00 and Dale Construction \$19,040.00 with the lower bid submitted from Griffin Brothers.

Motion was made by Scott Harper, and seconded by Kathy Bush to accept the bid from Griffin Brothers, \$17,635,00.

Motion was made to adjourn meeting by Scott Harper, and seconded by Junior Hardy.

Meeting adjourned.

Barbara Thomas	February 3, 2020
Certified by:	Date: